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Attachment 3B:  Memo to Lay Employees
Change information highlighted in yellow
Memorandum

To:  The Lay Staff of the Episcopal Diocese of San Diego
From:
The Rt. Rev. James R. Mathes
Date:
May 3, 2013
Re:
State Unemployment Benefits and Disability Insurance

Executive Council of the diocese approved a resolution in November 2012 directing missions and the office of the bishop to offer state unemployment benefits to all employees of the Episcopal Diocese of San Diego.  Church organizations are exempt from this requirement unless they elect otherwise.  As a matter of care and equity for all, it is my belief and the belief of the governing body of this diocese, that our employees should have this important benefit.  The State of California requires that classes of employees elect to accept this benefit, which also includes disability insurance.  The laity represent one class and the clergy another.  

State Unemployment Insurance is paid for by the employer.  It is a requirement of the state that State Disability Insurance is paid for by the employee.  The cost of this benefit to you is 1% of your pay.  I believe this is a minimal cost for each of us to contribute so that all current and future employees of the diocese have benefits in the event that they lose their job.

Please complete the enclosed ballot and return it to Julie Young as soon as possible but no later than, Friday, May 10, 2013.  If you have any questions, please call the Employment Development Department Taxpayer Assistance Center at 888-745-3886.
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